Dear members, it's official.

Level 2 will allow us to re-open the pro-shop, the clubhouse and move closer to golf as we knew it.

This email is quite long and full of a lot of detail which we ask you to read thoroughly as there are several restrictions and guidelines that will affect your time at the club.

The management committee has been working for the last two days on how we can best provide all the club services whilst adhering to Government recommendations and Health & Safety requirements.

We have reviewed all requirements and have agreed that a phased approach to full L2 operations is needed with Saturday 16th being our goal for all options under L2 to be operating and available.

The timeline will be.

Thursday 14th May- Tee bookings will not be restricted to your bubble

Tee Times will be spaced at 10minutes apart

Tee bookings MUST be made and can only be made via online or telephone

The Pro-shop and clubhouse will remain closed

The external bathrooms at the clubhouse and on #7 will be open and cleaning protocols will apply with signage at these facilities to outline your responsibilities.

On course status (pins etc) remain as per L3

Friday 15th May On Course status will be changing throughout the day as the Greens Staff replace

rubbish bins, replace pins, reset cups.

Saturday 16th May Members Only will be able to book tee times. (NB; 18hole ladies tee times at 10.25

to 10.55 are held but bookings need to be made online or by phone)

The pro-shop & clubhouse will be open with restrictions and guidelines laid out

below.

The holes will have the cups replaced in a way that allows your ball to be holed but not drop fully down. This is to ensure your ball can be retrieved without contact.

A local rule will be in place to penalise any contact with the pin

Bunkers will remain GUR

Cards will be printed by the shop staff to the printer, players must retrieve their card from the printer without touching the machine. At the end of play the player

must scan their card. Details follow.

Scrambles will re-commence

The restrictions and recommendations that have been provided to golf clubs is very clear and we will do everything we can to ensure we operate over the Level 2 period within these. Following is the criteria and detail that will affect you.

GENERAL RULES

Please always carry personal sanitiser.

Please read any notices posted at the club and follow any instructions provided.

All staff, players, visitors must adhere to general government advice, particularly all recommended hygiene measures.

Entrance to the pro-shop will only be through the foyer end and exit will be next to the practice green.

To maintain separation a 'runway' will be marked out with distance spacing.

Not seating or food will be available in the pro-shop.

For the purchase of drinks or merchandise you will require a cashless option or funds in your house account (refer instructions in latest newsletter and on our website). We will be cashless.

- Cards must be printed and entered only by the player and the contact surfaces wiped after every use by the player before the next player can use. (Wipes will be provided)
- Entrance to the clubhouse will only be available through the front carpark entry door
- Any non-playing guests must sign in using the register
- To limit guests in the clubhouse only seating for 100 persons will be available.
- Players must only sit in their playing groups and tables will be separated and spaced.
- Drinks can only be served with food (Dining). Food orders will be taken by staff at tables. When entering the clubhouse please be seated at a table with your playing group. A staff person will come and take your food order and then invite you to go to the bar area. At that point you can move to the bar area within the 'runway' and place your drink order.
- Food & Drink will be paid at the same time at the bar.
- Drinks can only be ordered with cashless payment and a 2metre distance barrier will be in place.

 Drinks can only be collected from a designated area once you are invited to do so.
- All used glassware, plates, cutlery etc must be returned to soap & water bins before you leave the premises.
- A 2hour time limit for guest stays will apply.

ON COURSE RULES

- Please wash and dry your hands before and after play.
- Groups of golfers must maintain a minimum distance of 2metres between themselves and other groups on the course.
- Players must not exchange cards. Scores will be accepted with the markers name or club number written on the top by the player whose card it is. Make sure the name is there before scanning.
- Once you have scanned your card only leave by the Exit door.
- Pins will be on the course, but players must not touch or remove these. A local rule will be put in place to penalize breaches.
- Bunker rakes will remain off course and bunkers will be GUR
- All drinking fountains, ball washers, and seats will remain closed.
- Golf carts will only be hired once per day to allow thorough cleaning after return. Carts can only be used in your bubble.
- The course toilet located at #7 Tee will be cleaned daily by Greens staff and a suitable spray antiseptic will be available to players in the toilet. Signs will remind players to sanitise

Thank you for taking the time to read this, we are looking forward to having a successful L2 experience for everyone.

Be Safe, be kind and play well.

Regards
Julie Reynolds (President)